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11th November 2016 
 
 

Dear Parent/Carer  
Maths in Action GCSE Trip, 9th December 2016 

 
We are delighted to be able to invite your son/daughter to take advantage of a series of talks delivered 
by five outstanding presenters at the University of London’s Institute of Education on Friday 
9th December.   The pressure of GCSE exams can often detract from the enjoyment of Maths but this 
day promises to ‘amaze, challenge, entertain and switch the students back on to mathematics.’  The 
presentations include:-  
 
 
Guy Martin's Wall of Death (and other spinning things)       Hugh Hunt, University of Cambridge 
 
In a presentation full of exciting demonstrations Hugh will answer some fundamental questions 
including, Why does a spinning top stand up?  and How do cats always manage to land upright? 
 
 
The numbers of structures  Roma Agrawal, Structural Engineer 
 
Ever wondered how the bridges, buildings and tunnels which surround us in the city were designed and 
built? This talk will show you how people, cars, wind, water and materials are turned into numbers to 
make sure our structures don’t collapse. 
 
 
Maths’ greatest unsolved puzzles Katie Steckles, Mathematics Communicator 
 
Every mathematical question is a puzzle and there’ll be plenty of puzzles for you to chew over while 
Katie introduces questions that still leave mathematicians stumped, from simple-sounding number and 
shape problems, to mind-bending fundamental questions. 
 
 
Steve Mould: mathematical obsession Steve Mould, Science Communicator 
 
Steve can be a bit obsessive at times, especially with numbers.  Join him on his descent into madness 
as he recounts his adventures.  Adventures that start with a simple mathematical curiosity and end up 
on prime time TV. 
 
 
Juggling: Theory and Practice  Colin Wright, Mathematician and Juggler 
 
Colin will demonstrate a selection of juggling patterns while at the same time developing a simple 
method of describing them.  By using elementary mathematics we can write down those patterns that 
are known and discover new ones. 
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This invitation is to Year 10 GCSE students and we feel such an opportunity will be invaluable in terms 
of the enrichment of our subject.  We will allocate on a first come, first served basis as tickets are limited 
to 14.  We intend to travel to the venue by the school’s minibus.  On the day of the trip, students will be 
expected to meet by the pillars at 8.40am.  We are expected to return to school by 5.30pm so please 
make necessary arrangements to collect your son/daughter.  
 
The cost of the trip is £25, which covers admission and travel expenses.  Please access the online 
system to pay and give your consent.  We no longer accept cash or cheques.  In exceptional 
circumstances payment may be made over the phone by card.  Lunch will not be provided, so please 
make provision for this.   
   
If a student will miss a Music lesson due to a school trip it is vital that they inform their instrumental 
Music teacher at least one week before in order to avoid the lesson being forfeited. 
 
Yours faithfully  

 
Mr D Sutton 
Mathematics Faculty 
 
 
 

 


